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Monday, March 4, 2024 
 
Hon. Alexander Sammurtok, MLA 
Rankin Inlet North-Chesterfield Inlet 
Legislative Assembly of Nunavut  
926 Sivumugiaq Street 
Iqaluit, NU 
X0A 3H0 
 
RE: Issue of security at Nunavut airports and Health Centres   

Dear MLA Sammurtok, 

Thank you for your letter of January 22, 2024, in respect to the issue of security at 
Nunavut airports and health centres. 
 
The Department of Health’s Rankin Inlet Health Centre currently has a mentorship and 
training program for Nunavut Inuit security personnel, and this will continue with the new 
contract. This training and mentorship are currently in the provisions of the contract we 
have with Scarlett Security. The Department of Health (Health) continues to explore 
opportunities of adding a training and mentorship program in Chesterfield Inlet in the 
future.  
 
Health will work with the successful proponent to ensure that training and mentorship of 
Nunavut Inuit staff who have an interest in a career in security services is prioritized.  
 
I hope this helps clarify the terms and conditions to which you have referenced. 
 
Matna, 

 
Hon. John Main  
Minister of Health 
Minister responsible for Suicide Prevention 
 
Cc: Hon. David Akeeagok, Minister of Economic Development and Transportation 
 Hon. Lorne Kusugak, MLA for Rankin Inlet South 

Megan Hunt, Deputy Minister, Health 

ᒥᓂᔅᑕ ᐋᓐᓂᐊᖃᕐᓇᖏᑦᑐᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᓐᓄᑦ 
Minister of Health 

Ministaat Aanniaqtailinirmut 
Ministre de la Santé 
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